
 
 

Township Line Road Bridge over Cobbs Creek Repair Project  
 
The Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) Engineering District 6-0 is proposing repairs 
to the bridge carrying State Route 1 (Township Line Road) over Cobbs Creek. The bridge is located on the 
border of Haverford Township, Delaware County, and the City of Philadelphia. The repairs to this bridge 
will prevent further deterioration and restore the structure to good condition.  
 
A portion of the project will take place around the bridge in Carroll Park and Cobbs Creek Park, which are 
Section 4(f) resources owned and/or maintained by the City of Philadelphia Department of Parks and 
Recreation (PPR). Two known recreational trails are located within Carroll Park – Carroll Park East Trail 
and Carroll Park West Trail. Access to these trails will be maintained at the Farwood Tot Lot playground 
off of Farwood Road, and at the end of Carroll Road. The trails are connected to the Grange Estate Trails 
through the Haverford Township Parks and Trails network. The portion of the bridge repair project area 
on the south side of Township Line Road is also within Cobbs Creek Park/Golf Philly City Line Driving 
Range.  
 
The bridge repairs will require approximately 0.08 acres of required right-of-way (RROW) from Carroll 
Park. The trails within Carroll Park will not be impacted by the bridge project. The bridge repairs will 
require a total of 0.09-acres of RROW and a 0.73-acre temporary construction easement (TCE) from Cobbs 
Creek Park/Golf Philly City Line Driving Range to allow access to the bridge during construction. A 
construction access path will be built south of the bridge utilizing the Golf Philly City Line Driving Range 
parking lot and will be coordinated with PPR. The project will not adversely affect the activities, features, 
and attributes that qualify these properties for protection under Section 4(f); therefore, a de minimis use 
Section 4(f) form will be prepared by PennDOT. Please submit any comments by 8/31/2022. 
 

 

Have Questions? 
Monica Harrower  
PennDOT Project 
Manager  
   
Email: 
mharrower@pa.gov  
 
Telephone:  
610-205-6709 
 


